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Dear Church family,

I've been reading and reflecting on the question "what does it mean to belong?" Over time, I've experienced many cultural and generational differences around this question, and now we have lived through a pandemic where belonging was difficult to experience and communicate. Why is this question important? 

Belonging is important. As followers of Jesus, we live and believe we belong to God-- yet it's difficult or impossible to have a sense of belonging to God without having a sense of belonging in a community of people. 

I've been reading Brene Brown's book "Atlas of the heart." In her work with school age children, she found the kids differentiated between belonging and fitting in. When I was that age, I remember (painfully) the feeling of not being able to fit in with kids my age-- and belonging was out of the question. 

So how much do adults do to "fit in?"  Can we authentically be ourselves while experiencing our differences from each other? Where do we feel this way? Often, we are taught family as a place of belonging-- and yet I have known many people who do not have a sense of belonging in their own families.

It's my hope that our church family can be a place of belonging for as many of us as possible. We can be an adoptive family-- and I am already discovering the ways this church has been a gracious adoptive family. This is quite often opposite of the image many people have of church. For significant periods of time in our history, churches have functioned as places of conformity where fitting in is required. This is the opposite of embracing people for who they are.

I've discovered places in the broader community where Peace UMC is known as a place of belonging. Yet there are so many people in our community who have not experienced belonging-- some of them may already be part of our church. 

So what's your experience? Is Peace a place where you fit in, or a place where you belong? It's my hope that together we will continue a place of belonging where God calls us to be more fully and authentically ourselves-- knowing we are loved by God and each other. May this be a season of living this hope.

Pastor Rob

PASTORAL CARE
Please notify the Church Office (218-741-7739) if you or someone you know is in need of pastoral care for illness, hospitalization, surgery or emergency.


Pastoral Calls:

E-mail:  
FIX IT FELLOWSHIP
Fix It Fellowship Is Here to Help
We cannot do roofing, plumbing or electrical work, but some of the things we can do are changing light bulbs and smoke alarms, seasonal raking, window washing, basic home maintenance, painting, and minor repairs.  We don’t do housekeeping or ongoing jobs like snow shoveling.  Due to liability issues, we can only provide these services in your own home.  If you live in a public or rented building, you will need to talk to your landlord/property manager.

If you need some assistance, stop in the office for the form to complete.  We help all ages.  We review all applications and will let you know if we can do your project.  You are responsible for the cost of any materials needed, but there is no charge for the services provided.

We know many people dislike meetings.  We would rather work on projects, so joining Fix It Fellowship means we’ll call to see if you’re able to help when we get a project request.  No meeting requirements.  Sign up in the library if interested.  Thanks to all who have offered to help.

PASTOR NOTES
About Communion: We've begun to use a musical Communion setting when we gather to celebrate each month. You will also receive the Eucharist at the Communion rail. Ushers will invite you to approach the altar when it is your turn. Kneeling at the rail is not required.  If anyone prefers to receive while seated in the pew, it will be brought to you. 

Why are we doing this? After two years of the pandemic, I believe we need to connect Communion to community. We have a rich experience of God's grace when we are able to be together. You are invited to find a place among friends at the Lord's Table.
FYI: Monthly worship services are resuming at Edgewood Vista on the first Wednesday of each month at 10:30 am with Pastor Rob leading worship. If you would like to attend this service and be among old friends, please call ahead to see if it's possible. Their number is (218) 741-7106.

FYI:  Jeanne/Harlan Cornell Celebration of Life Service will be Saturday, October 8th @ 11:00 am. at Peace UMC with visitation one hour before services.
CONFIRMATION:  There will be meeting with parents/students following worship on October 16.
PEACE HELPERS
If you like visiting with people, you would be a great greeter or usher.  If you enjoy serving coffee and working in the kitchen, consider doing coffee “an”.  If reading aloud is a strength of yours be a reader for Sunday worship or the taping of the service on Friday at 11:00. Everyone is welcome to be a worship service helper.  It’s fun and a nice way to get to know people in our church family.  Note for 2023 we will have at least one dedicated greeter and two ushers each Sunday. The new schedule will be out in early November and I am willing to try and work around dates for you.  For those of you currently on the schedule contact me to make any changes. Otherwise, if I don’t hear from you, I will assume that you would like to continue your current commitment.  Contact Diane Hawley of your wishes by Oct. 15. Many thanks to everyone who was a worship helper this past year!

ROOTED IN PEACE (SUNDAY SCHOOL)
Don’t forget to sign up for “Rooted” before our kick-off on October 9th! Contact the office if you have not received your informational mailing. Rooted will be Sunday mornings from 10:00-10:30am before worship. We will be doing some fun activities on the first day to get to know our mentors better.  

October 9th is also the church potluck! It will be a great time to reconnect with faith members after the summer. 
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HARVEST FALL POTLUCK
Come one and come all and join us in our Fall Harvest Potluck gathering!

October 9th after Worship Service

Bring your favorite dish whether it’s a salad, hot dish, buns, or dessert.

Peace will furnish roast beef as an added touch!

Looking forward to our Harvest Feast with friends!!
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Trunk or Treat will be held on Sunday, October 30th from 1:00-3:00 in the church parking lot. Members from Gethsemane Lutheran will be joining us again this year.  Last year there were 9 cars from Peace and 6 from Gethsemane that participated. 

Please think about joining us. We all manage to have a good time despite the fact that it has always been cold. If you need assistance in decorating your trunk, I’m sure we can find people willing to help. 

There will be a sign-up sheet in the library.  Candy donations will be gratefully accepted. 

Remember to dress warm and have your car in the parking lot by 12:45 as we block off the entrances so people can’t drive through our lot.

PORCH-People Offering Relationship Community and Hope
This month PORCH will be on October 5th. We'll be serving Chili with a baked potato bar. Beverages and dessert will also be on the menu. Dinner starts at 5pm. The meal is free and so is the fellowship. Come join us as we build stronger relationships through food, conversation and fun. Everyone is welcome!
After dinner we will be trying something new; an inter-generational art project. The idea is to get people of all ages around the table for art and conversation. Maybe you don't feel like you're an artist? Don't let that stop you from joining us. Just sit down at the table and you may be inspired to pick up a crayon, pencil, or brush. 
There will also be other activities for the kids after the art.
We'd love to see you there!  
Also make a calendar note November PORCH will meet on Wednesday, November 2nd. 
Rachel Bodas

FUNERAL HOSPITALITY
One of the opportunities we have to connect as a congregation and offer a helping- hand, is to assist with the coffee/luncheon after a funeral.  Help is needed setting up the dining room, baking bars, serving the meal, and with clean up.  Please consider where you might be able to participate.  We will make calls for help at the time of the funeral and plan to reach out to all members.  If the funeral is for someone dear to you, and you know you want to help, please call Pam Omersa at or one of the committee member.  Call me or stop me after church if you have questions. The Funeral Committee
Wild Blessings,

Lois Lackner, Terry Hilar, Val Wier, Carol Thomas, and Pam Omersa
WORSHIP COMMITTEE
As part of our Harvest Celebration on October 9th, we are inviting everyone to bring something you are grateful for to place on the altar. We have a large altar that we would love to fill. Please join us in sharing your blessings with everyone. 
OFFICE NOTES
VETERAN’S: I would like to honor our veterans Sunday, November 76h with their pictures on a slideshow.  I already have the ones from last year.  To have yours added email pictures to office@werpeaceumc.com or bring hard copy into the office .  Please list your name, service branch, and years served.   Thank you in advance and thank you for your service. 
UPDATED DIRECTORY- An updated directory is in the works, please contact office with updated addresses/phone numbers or if you would like your information withheld.
MISSIONS COMMITTEE UPDATES
We recently restocked our narthex food shelf supplies. The shelf is checked regularly and food added as needed. Thank you all for your support. 

October has five Sundays. Watch the church bulletin to see who your 10/30 noisy offering will serve. 

With cold weather approaching, we are partnering with Gethsemane to provide some winter coats and warm clothing to those in need. If you have a jacket or perhaps a warm shirt you don’t wear, bring it to church (room 14), and we will get it hung on their clothesline. Please have it in a plastic bag, as it will be outside. 

We are looking at a fall 2023 work trip to Spirit Lake Ministry Center in Sheyenne, ND (near Devils Lake). Watch for updates and think about whether this is the opportunity you’ve been waiting for.  Trip length would most likely involve leaving on a Sunday afternoon and returning on Thursday. 

Spirit Christmas boxes will also be discussed at our meeting on Wednesday 10/5 at noon. Join us for more info on a fun new outreach. 

Wild blessings to all, 

Missions members
WESLEY CHOIR
TO ANYONE INTERESTED

Wesley church choir is extending an invitation to join our choir.  We practice at 5:00 pm on Monday.  Maybe we could sing in both churches on the Sunday we sing.  All voices are welcome.

Please contact Wesley church office 

BIBLE STUDY
Friends,

It's my understanding that the church has usually had book studies in the past. I have been weighing whether to have a book or Bible study. I've decided to start with a study of the Book of Exodus. Our first study will be on Wednesday, October 12 at 3 PM. Our sessions will be twice a month, lasting approximately an hour. We will determine session dates as part of our first session.

This first study is offered in the afternoon to make driving easier for people who don't want to drive in the dark. It's my intention to offer the next study (book or Bible) in the evening to accommodate people who are working.

There will be a sign up sheet in library for those who will be attending.

Pastor Rob

Peace UMC Mission





Peace in our Communities,


offering healing and wholeness to all in life’s journey.





Worship Schedule





10:30 AM	Peace UMC


		303 South 9th Avenue


		Virginia, MN 55792





Note:	1st Sunday of each month is Communion Sunday








Church Office


Hours:  Monday-Friday


9:00 am – 1:00 pm


Phone:  218-741-7739 or 218-741-7738


	www.werpeaceumc.com


E-Mail: Pastor Rob:  revrmkopp@gmail.com


	 office@werpeaceumc.com


	 


   	  





Our Staff





Pastor 					Rev. Rob Kopp


Administrative Assistant	 	Joan Schriber


Custodian				Esa Bay		


PORCH Director				Rachel Bodas








Thought for the month:


� HYPERLINK "https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Genesis%208%3A22&version=CEB" �Genesis 8:22�


As long as the earth exists, seedtime and harvest, cold and hot, summer and autumn, day and night will not cease.
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